


current stale-mate in the Fire Services. I am very disappointed to be serving the
community as a dependable and professional Fire-fighter and yet despised by part of the
community I serve because of misinformation. It has affected me deeply.
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From: CHARLWOOD, Matthew  
Sent: Tuesday, 4 July 2017 11:04 AM
To: Georgia&Freya 
Subject: FW: CFA Volunteer BA Status and Capability
 
 
 
From: CHARLWOOD, Matthew 
Sent: Sunday, 24 July 2016 10:17 AM
To: BA Unit and Service Pod Operato; ERIKSON, Tim; Operations Improvement Department
Cc: UFU OFFICE; REUTER, Michael; LANIGAN, Robert; ARNOLD, George; FOSTER, Paul
Subject: CFA Volunteer BA Status and Capability
 
Hi to All,
 

Recently, The Evacuation Signal was sounded at a 3rd SF in 22’s area. This was the Dakota
Nightclub fire (23/5/16, C Platoon) with CFA Career FF and Volunteers in attendance.
 
After some experience working with Volunteers as BA Officer and again after the above
call occurred (which I did not attend), I realised I do not know CFA BA Procedures.
How can I be accountable for them as a BA Officer? Do they know what the Evacuation
Signal is? Is that sound a car alarm caused by the fire and there is no need to worry about
it?
 
Following up with my local CFA Brigade, an issue has come to light that anyone senior-
manning the bus needs to know.
 
The Volunteers have 2 distinct levels of BA Competency:

·         The first is the ability to wear BA. This is purely for a hazardous atmosphere. It is
an equipment based competency only.



·         The second level involves the further training in Search and Rescue with BA. This is
more in line with what we assume is a BA Competency.

 
Both competencies allow the Volunteer to wear a BA decal on their helmet. It is up to the
individual to volunteer the information that they are or are not able to assist with
structural Fire-fighting.
 
Further to this-
The current BA Search and Rescue course is only about conducting search and rescue in a
smoke filled environment (not requiring the use or protection of a charged hose-line).
There is no door entry procedures, no internal fire behaviour component, no internal
structure collapse training, no internal fire attack training etc.
There are Volunteers who do have the level of structural training required but these are in
the minority.
 
This information is primarily targeted at BA Bus Operators, however, I firmly believe that
anyone who could potentially turn-out with Volunteer FFs should be made aware of this
(especially ICs). It seems like we are encountering Volunteer FFs in the MFD more and
more.
 
To be truly ‘Interoperable’ we need to be made aware of these kind of issues.
No doubt, the BA Project will address some or all of these things however, we are quite
some time away from its finalisation and implementation.
 
The intention of this Email is not to build walls. I am not anti-CFA, quite the reverse.
The intention is to raise awareness.
 
Please take this information in the spirit it is intended – Fireground Safety.
 
Matt Charlwood
 
 
 
 
 
 

The MFB is committed to minimising its impact on the environment.
Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail.
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